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MINUTES of an Meeting of Edgmond Parish Council which took place in The Committee Room at 
Edgmond Village Hall on  Monday, 13th March 2023 at 7.15pm.  

 
PRESENT: Councillors: A Wilson (Chairman) 

  C Edwards  

  K Arbuthnot   

  M Barton 

  S Bentley 

  S Burrell  

  R Higginson 

  G Jones 
In attendance:  Katrina Baker, Clerk 
  2 members of the public 
  

23/2026 WELCOME AND PUBLIC SESSION 
The Chairman, Councillor Wilson, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for 
attending.   . 
 

Public Session 
Footpath Routes 

         Mr J Lloyd, Chairman of Edgmond Wildlife Group, and Mrs P Doherty attended the meeting 
         to share with the Parish Council their concerns regarding work currently being undertaken 
         by Harper Adams University which is preventing the use of a walking route that has been 
         used by local residents for many years. 
         He stated that there were many local residents unhappy and some had contacted him 
         direct to offer support. 
         A document had been produced which set out a request for a route (identified as C) that 
         extends all the way to the canal corner kissing gate, to be designated as a permissive path.   
         Councillor Burrell stated that he hoped that there could be a willingness for HAU to work 
         with the community on this issue. 
 
                        Communication 
         Mrs Doherty asked for clarification regarding the use of noticeboards for the Parish Council 
         to communicate with residents, especially those who do not use social media. 
         A copy of the Edgmond Wildlife Group Events Programme for Spring and Summer 2023 is 
         available and will be displayed on the Parish noticeboards and will appear on the website. 
          

      23/2027       APOLOGIES 

         Councillor Y Brunger  Family matter 
         Councillor J Brunger  Family matter 
         Apologies were received after the meeting. 
 
         PCSO I Collumbell 
 

23/2028 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
         Councillor A Wilson  Edgmond Village Hall, SOS, Edgmond Wildlife Group, Let’s Play Edgmond 
         Councillor Edwards  Sustainable Newport, Newport Agricultural Society and Shropshire Wildlife 
      Trust and the Lions Grant Application 
         Councillor Barton  Let’s Play Edgmond  
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      23/2029      MINUTES OF THE FULL COUNCIL MEETINGS HELD ON 9th JANUARY 2023  
        It was proposed by Councillor Higginson and seconded by Councillor Edwards that the Minutes of the meeting 
        held on 9th January 2023 be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  With one abstention, all were in  
        favour and thus it was 
 

 
23/2030 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT INCLUDED ON THE AGENDA, for information 

 Bicycle Stands 
 Telford & Wrekin Council has agreed to consider the provision of two stands for the Shrewsbury Road playing 
 field, and if available, they will provide and install them. 
 
  Street Lighting 
  It is disappointing and frustrating that the remaining 8 street light upgrades have still not been completed.  A 
 further letter will be sent to Eon, the Contractors. 
 

23/2031 WORKING WITH THE COMMUNITY  
 a) West Mercia Police 
 No report had been received. 
 
 b) Edgmond Village Hall 
 The Chairman will represent the Parish Council at the next committee meeting which is on 14th March.  It is 
 disappointing that a recent publication of events did not include the Coronation Event. 
 
 c) Harper Adams University 
 It is important that the agendas for the liaison meetings between the Parish Council and Harper Adams 
 University include items from both organisations.   

 

      23/2032 FINANCE & GOVERNANCE 
 a) Payments 
  Details of payments had been circulated for information.  A list of all payments will be circulated to all 
  members, for information and the ones over £100 will appear on the website in accordance with the 
  Transparency Code. 
 
 b) Financial Report 
  The balance in the Current Account is £62,094.15. 
  A donation from Let’s Play Edgmond (£276) has been received and a VAT refund of £689.58 
 
 c) Grant Application  
  Councillor Edwards declared a non-pecuniary interest and took no part in the discussion / decision 
  Gnosall, Newport & District Lions Club 
  Copies of a grant application and letter had been circulated to all Members for consideration.  Members 
  agreed that this is a very worthwhile cause which will be available to a significant number of Edgmond 
  residents.  It was proposed by Councillor Barton and seconded by Councillor Burrell, all were in favour 
  and thus it was 
 

  RESOLVED that £200 be granted to The Lions, for the Prostate Cancer Awareness events at Cosy Hall. 

 
  This will be available from the 2023/24 budget. 
 

     23/2033 PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 
a) Updates  

 i) Land adjacent to Egremont House – Appeal against TWCs decision to refuse permission 

   The Hearing had taken place and Edgmond was represented by Councillor Allan Wilson,  
   Councillor Stephen Burrell and Mr E Pugh.  It appeared on the day that the Inspector was very 
   fair and gave an opportunity for all the views to be heard.  We now await the outcome. 

 

 

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the January meeting be accepted as a true record. 
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 ii) The Lion PH – applications 

   Councillor Wilson and Councillor Burrell had spoken against the applications at the Borough 
   Council’s Planning Committee meeting and it was disappointing that the applications were 
   granted permission as per the Officer’s Recommendations. 

   Councillor Wilson, as Chairman of the Parish Council, shared a draft statement with Members 
   who agreed that this should be included on the website and shared on social media.  Members 
   believed it to be important that the community received the facts in a written statement. 

 

   άL ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ Ƴȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛon to all the residents in the parish for their support in respect of 
   the planning application at The Lion.  However, despite all our efforts since 6

th
 January 2022, the 

   Telford & Wrekin Council Planning Committee approved the building of 24 new homes on 8th 
   March 2023. 

   The effort to which everyone in Edgmond rallied together is testament of the civic pride and 
   community spirit that exists in our parish. 

   Although, the local Ward Councillor, Stephen Burrell, and I tried our hardest to convince the 
   Committee with regards to the contradictions to our Neighbourhood Plan, that so many of us 
   had contributed to, and other factors in relation to the TW Local Plan, but we could not sway 
   them from approving the application.  If you wish to see the meeting, it is available on YouTube 
   https://www.youtube.com/live/92CAbiQPchc?feature=share. 

 

   The developer ǳǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ΨŀŦŦƻǊŘŀōƭŜ ƘƻƳŜǎΩ ŎƭŀǳǎŜ 72 of the National Planning Policy Framework 
   (2022 review), which is effectively outside of both the TW Local Plan and our Edgmond  
   Neighbourhood Plan, which enabled this approval to be achieved. 

   This NPPF clause stems from the 2021-26 Affordable Homes Programme that is designed to 
   allocate £11.5 billion of grant funding over five years to organisations like Green Square Accord.  
   It is expected to support up to 180,000 new homes, subject to economic conditions.  The funding 
   will be split 50% to fund homes at a discounted rent and 50% for affordable home ownership ς 
   these are the homes that will be built on The Lion site. 

    

   The reason I am writing this is to inform everyone that throughout the process of objection, we 
   did bring about some changes:  less houses, more car parking, better access, community gain and 
   reassurance that the Lion is shortly to re-open. 

   As part of our representation on behalf of the parish, it was requested that a local lettings policy 
   condition be applied to the approval.  This relates to the parties who can move into the new 
   rental properties, ie that the property should be offered to people who are from the parish, 
   children or those who work in the parish, then those from neighbouring parishes, then those from
   Newport Town area and then those from the Local Authority area.  Prospective tenants would be 
   subject to the Local Lettings Policy nomination process through the landlords and parish council.  

 

   Although I accept that all the factors outlined above may not outweigh any negatives of this 
   scheme, I believe that people needed to understand and appreciate the mechanics of this 
   decision and that we need to come to terms with the outcome, as there is no right of appeal.  I 
   appreciate that this development will impact some residents more than others and I offer my 
   ŎƻƳƳƛǎŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀŦŦŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴΦέ 

     Councillor Allan Wilson 

   

b) New Applications for consideration 

Members had taken the opportunity to consider the attachments for the applications which are on the 
telford.gov.uk/planning website 

 TWC/2023/0152  Provost House, 44 High Street 

     Tree Works 

  

 RESOLVED that Edgmond Parish Council would have no objections to the proposed tree works 

 

https://www.youtube.com/live/92CAbiQPchc?feature=share
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                                    c) Other Planning and Development Matters 

 5G Mast to the rear of the Agri-building at HAU 

 Members accepted that this was necessary but hoped that any large cabinets would not be fully visible 
 or intrusive in the landscape or street scene. 

  

         23/2034        ENVIRONMENT AND RIGHTS OF WAY COMMITTEE 

a)  Report 

There had been no meeting of the Committee. 

 

b) Shrewsbury Road Car Park 

 The small wall at the entrance is still to be repaired. 

  

c) Play Area  

 A site meeting had taken place, and members of the Committee had an opportunity to discuss with 
 representatives of TWC the next steps towards the handover to the Parish Council. 

 Whilst £25,000 has been made available by TWC, the proposed regeneration scheme far outweights that 
 resource.  However, it was pleasing to hear that TWC will undertake all the work identified in the RoSPA 
 inspection from other budgets meaning that a significant amount of money from the fund will be 
 available for the regeneration project.   It had been hoped that this could transfer to the Parish Council, 
 but this is not possible, however it can only be used for the upgrade and provision of equipment within 
 the play area. 

 A quotation is awaited for new equipment which TWC will install.  The handover remains scheduled for 1st 
 April, but depending on weather conditions all of the work may not be completed. 

 TWC has agreed to continue to maintain the grass for 12 months as part of the agreement.  This will give 
 the Parish Council an opportunity to gather quotations once a decision has been made regarding the level 
 of service required. 

 

d) Siting of outdoor gym equipment 

 TWC will attend a site meeting to determine their preferred location which will then determine how many 
 pieces of equipment could be installed. 

 

e) Let’s Play Edgmond 

 Thanks were extended to the members of Let’s Play Edgmond and to the community for supporting the 
 fund-raising initiatives.  This funding will be necessary to enhance the regeneration of the play area over 
 and above that to be provided by TWC. 

 Councillor Barton reported that a grant of £5000 has been awarded from the Georgia Williams Trust (n the 
 next financial year) and this must be used for the provision of a piece of equipment.  The Parish Council 
 recorded its thanks to the Trust for this generous offer. 

 

 e) Rights of Way 

  Further to the matter regarding access for walking raised in the public session, members discussed in 

  length the current position keeping in mind the land ownership and historical use of the route. 

  In order to discuss this with the landowner, it was agreed to arrange an additional meeting with  

  representatives of HAU and to invite representatives of Edgmond Wildlife Group to attend. 

  Taking into consideration, the earlier request for a ‘permissive path’, members discussed the fact that this 

  could then be removed at any time by the landowner. 

 

 f) Edgmond Wildlife Group 

  Thanks were recorded to members of the Group for their work in Edgmond, and for the support offered 

  to landowners such as HAU, for projects such as hedge-planting.  Councillor Arbuthnot also reported that 

  the work at Edgmond Primary School had been completed. 
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 g) Other Matters 

  Shrewsbury Road Pavilion 

  The Clerk reported that TWC has confirmed that it will be undertaking essential repairs to the Pavilion 

  and redecorating the outside in the near future.  When this is complete, the Parish Council will be in a 

  position to install the water butts and associated pipework, for use within the Community Garden. 

  The Pavilion building will be available for hire by local sports organisations and groups and can be booked 

  via Telford & Wrekin Council.  Whilst it can also be used for other initiatives, the sports group bookings 

  will take priority and consequently no items can be left in the building and any use will mean that 

  cleaning must be undertaken at the end of any event. 

  Members will discuss the proposed re-use / recycle initiative at a future Committee meeting as storage of 

  items will be an issue, if use of the Pavilion is not possible.  If dates are set, bookings will need to be made 

  with TWC for its use. 

 

  Shrewsbury Road Pavilion Community Garden Planters 

  Thanks were extended to Councillors Yvonne and Julian Brunger for their work to establish the area for 

  use as a Community Garden.  It was agreed that a sign is required to explain how the project works and to 

  confirm that the produce will be available to local residents. 

  The draft wording for a sign will be circulated for consideration.  The Garen project will be promoted on 

  the Parish Council website. 

  Planters can be available to local groups, for them to plant and maintain and these should be offered to 

  the Scouts, School, Owls, Toddlers etc. to encourage the community use, and to ensure that the funding 

  received towards the Project is used in accordance with the Grant Offer from TW Pride in your  

  Community. 

 

   23/2035 HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND ROAD SAFETY COMMITTEE 
a)  Report 

 No meeting had taken place. 

 

b) Rural Bus Provision 

 It is good to have a bus service back for use by local residents and the timetable allows regular trips to 

 Newport which can link to other services when required. 

 The Parish Council recorded its thanks to everyone who had worked to bring a service back to the area.  It 

 is now important that it is used to make it sustainable.  The contract was awarded to Chase Rider and the 

 Management Team is keen to hear from users and prospective users so that the routes and timetables 

 can be monitored for best use and provision. 

 

c) Speed Indicator Device 

 Councillor Y Brunger has downloaded the data from Chetwynd Road and this will be circulated for 

 information.  The SID has now moved to High Street. 

 It had proved very effective in Chetwynd Road. 

 

d) New Matters 

 The Bowling Club had received a grant and would be installing new LED lights in the near future. 

 

23/2036 CORRESPONDENCE 
a) Information, received for members, has been circulated.  There have been no requests for it to be 

included on the Agenda. 

b)     Information from SALC – regularly circulated to Members for information  

 c)      Elections  

  Nomination Forms are available from the Electoral Commission Website or TWC, however it is hoped that 

  printed copies will be available.  A register of electors is available for candidates to get their electoral 
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  numbers that will be needed on the forms. 

  Local residents are encouraged to consider standing for election to the Parish Council. 

 

 d) Wrekin Area Committee of SALC 

  The Minutes had been circulated for information 

 

 e) TW Bus User Group 

  The Minutes will be circulated, for information. 

    

23/2037 CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 
 None 

 

 CLERK’S REPORT 

 All matters had been included on the agenda. 

 

 COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 

 None 

  

23/2038 MATTERS FROM TELFORD & WREKIN COUNCIL 
 Councillor S Burrell reported that there was nothing new to report as we approach the elections.  He said it has 

 been an honour and delight to represent the community as a Ward Member and he would be standing again 

 for election.  However, he will not be standing for the Parish Council since moving house.  However, should 

 there be a vacancy following the election, he will consider putting his name forward for co-option. 

  

 Councillor S Bentley thanked the Parish Council and the wider community for the support he had received over 

 the past two terms.  Due to the boundary changes, he will be standing for the Ercall Magna Ward but will 

 consider standing, once again, for election to the Parish Council. 

 

      23/2039 PARISH MATTERS 
                                      The following matters will be reported, as required: 

¶ Debris on the A41 following a road traffic collision - reported 
¶ State of the roads:  Robin Lane, outside Forge Farm, Newport Road 

                                       Thanks would be sent to Idverde for the road=sweeping – however, this has uncovered more poor road    
                                       Conditions. 
                                       Thanks were extended for the work on the hedge in Chetwynd Road, however work is still required near  
                                       Manor House.  
. 

23/2040 NEXT MEETINGS 

 Due to the elections and Easter, it was agreed to postpone the Annual Parish Meeting, this will take place 

 prior to the Annual General Meeting. 

 In order to use the rear Studio at the Village Hall for meetings, it was agreed to move Parish Council meetings 

 to Tuesdays for the new municipal year.  They will remain in the 2nd week. 

 

 9th May 2023  APM  7pm 

    AGM  7.30pm 

    Full Council  8.15pm approximately 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25pm and thanked everyone for their important contributions to a successful 
meeting.  He thanked all members for their work during their terms of office and wished them success in the elections on 4

th
 

May 2023 if they are standing as candidates. 
 

Signed ………………………………………..........................................……..Date ………………………….. 
 

These minutes remain a draft (E & O A) until confirmed at the next Full Council meeting of the Parish Council in May 2023. 


